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Raffle tickets have gone home today with the 
children. There are some amazing prizes this 
year, health club passes, cut and blow dry, 
hamper and many more! 
 

Please sell as many tickets as possible. 
 

The Summer Fayre volunteer board will be 
going up shortly, please put your name down 
if you can. We rely on as many volunteers as 
possible, even just 30 minutes is a massive 
help! 

 

   Thanks for all your support from the PTA  

Prayer 
Dear God 
Thank you for compassion like helping  
someone who needs it. We should try to do it. 
Amen. 
Dear God 
Thank you for giving us food to eat and animals 
to comfort us and also teaching us to share. 
Amen. 
Prayers written by Ben and Katherine (Year 1) 
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Headteacher’s Message 

Year 1 introduced our new Christian Value this week. 

They used illustrations to highlight different 

professions that show compassion and acted out bible 

stories to highlight ways we could be kinder to each 

other. Thank you to the year 1 parents for joining us 

and supporting the children – they are so proud to be 

able to include you in their worship time 

The Year 6s have had a wet week completing their 

Bikeability but have been absolutely brilliant-lots 

of cold and soggy children but no complaints. The 

instructors were very pleased with the progress and 

the children’s attitudes whilst they were riding 

around Adel.  

Well done, Year 6! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday afternoon saw the first (but not the last!) 

Leeds North West Educational Trust's Vocabulary 

Slam Grand Final hosted at ASJ. Our Year 5 team, 

Amelia, Jana and Billy had some tricky words to 

decipher and our hosts, Vincent and Josh did an 

amazing job at entertaining the audience. Despite a 

valiant effort, we were pipped to the winning post by 

Iveson Primary School but a big well done to all 

involved. 

Next week we will be walking to church for St John the 

Baptist Feast Day. As always we are looking for 

visitors to walk with us. If you are able to join us for 

this important day, then please speak to a member of 

staff or call in the office. It is very important that we 

have numbers as soon as possible and certainly before 

the morning itself for safeguarding reasons. We are 

required to complete risk assessments as part of our 

visits policy, if required adult ratios are not met then 

the visit can’t go ahead.  

 

 

 

 

New parents meeting 

 

Healthy School 

A P T 
28th June 2019  
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Last week’s On Time Award goes to: 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance and Minutes Late Report 

 

 

   
                              
 
 

 Adel Stairway Reward Booklets: 
Congratulations to those who have completed their reward 

booklets this week. 

Our target for whole school attendance is 97%  -  Whole school attendance last week was 91.17% 

In total 72 sessions were lost last week due to holidays taken in term time 

 Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
Attendance 

(4th September 2018 – 7th 
June 2019) 

 
96.82% 

 
98.09% 

 
96.50% 

 
97.63% 

 
97.21% 

 
97.25% 

 
94.67% 

Minutes Late 
3rd – 7th May 2019) 

 
0 

 
0 

 
0 

 
23 

 
0 

 
23 

 
15 

Number of children 
arriving between 9.00 
-9.05am (3rd – 7th May) 

 
0 

 
0 

 
      2 

 
     0 

 
0 

 
0 

 
2 

SILVER 500 Stampers 

Achieved 
GOLD 750 Stampers Achieved 

Oscar – Year 1 
Nathan – Year 3 

 

Olivia – Year 1 
Macy – Year 1 
Cora – Year 2 

Tristan – Year 5 
Ayman – Year 5 
Vincent – Year 5 

Last week I mentioned that we were taking part in a Healthy 

Schools assessment day and asked parents to    

complete a short survey that would give the authority their views. 

I can now report that we have been successful in continuing our 

status as a Healthy School and will forward you the report when it 

arrives. Thank you to all the parents, Governors and staff that 

took part in making the day successful.  

 

Finally, huge congratulations to Amelie in Year 6 who has successfully 

auditioned for a part in the West Yorkshire Playhouse Production ‘The 

Wizard of Oz’ – what a fantastic achievement. The show will run from 

November to January. Some of the teachers are now planning to go and 

see it – if you are going please look out for ‘our star of the show’ - 

Amelie.    

Have a lovely weekend; hopefully the weather will start to pick up. 

Jane Hainsworth, Headteacher 
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Please remember when paying money to school for lunches and trips/visitors, to always use your 
YELLOW RECEIPT CARD, thank you. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

Please note that from September 2019 the pupil school meal price will increase to £2.20. 
 

 

Golden Book Tuesday 11th June 2019 – this week’s Golden Stars! 

 

Reception Vote Abigail and Carys for lovely story writing and entertaining us with their show. 

Year 1 Staff Vote Reuben and Seb for super effort in maths. 

Year 1 Pupil Vote Hollie for being a kind friend. 

Year 2 Staff Vote Aryan and Charlie for brilliant skipping at the festival. 

Year 2 Pupil Vote Tabitha and Evie for outstanding contribution to the skipping team. 

Year 3 Staff Vote Mish for settling in well and having a good first few weeks. 

Year 3 Pupil Vote 
Ava, Isabella, Isobel, Eva and Grace H for concentrating so well with Mr Gleeson and working hard on improving 
spellings. 

Year 4 Staff Vote 
Rio for organised, detailed and accurate recording of his maths calculations when converting hours, minutes and 

seconds. Excellent! 

Year 4 Pupil Vote Poppy for concentrating in maths and always trying to find the answer. 

Year 5 Staff Vote Ariella for a super learning log. 

Year 5 Pupil Vote Vincent for great ideas in our DT mini beasts project. 

Year 6 Staff Vote Rohan and Rosanna for creative ideas for presenting their learning logs this week. 

Year 6 Pupil Vote Sophie for her perseverance in Bikeability. 

 

Dates for the Diary (New Dates added in red) 

  
Tuesday 18th June 2019 SIAMS presentation meeting 

Wednesday 19th June 2019 Year 2 Trip to The Deep  

Thursday 20th June 2019 Reception Class trip to Nell Bank 

Friday 21st June 2019 John the Baptist Day – at church (volunteers required) 

Friday 21st June 2019 Sam’s Safaris visiting Year 5 

Tuesday 25th June 2019 Year 1-Non uniform for Summer Fayre 

Wednesday 26th June 2019 Year 1 trip to Harlow Carr  

Wednesday 26th June 2019 Non-uniform Day – Bring a bottle for the PTA Summer Fayre 

Friday 28th June 2019 PTA Summer Fayre from 3.30pm 

Sunday 30th June 2019 Eccup 10 run  

Wednesday 3rd July 2019 Reception 2019 Transition morning 1 

Dinner money 
 

Summer Term 2 Autumn Term 1 

4 June – 23 Jul 

 

£77.40 

4 Sept – 25 Oct 

 

£83.60 
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Community leaflets in school 
Please feel free to call in and pick one up: 

 
 

 Dadstastic Day! At Leeds City Museum on Father’s 
Day 

 Eccup Junior Races –  30th June 

 Holiday Bible Club – Horsforth Emmanuel Baptist 
Church – August 

 Adel Neighbourhood Forum – ‘Meet the Team’ 
event and News Updates 18th June. 

Monday 8th July 2019 Sports Day  

Tuesday 9th July 2019 Reception 2019 Transition morning 2 

Wednesday 10th July 2019 Year 4 American Diner Day (in class) 

Thursday 11th July 2019 Reception 2019 Reading Information morning 

Tuesday 16th July 2019 Year 5/6 End of Year production 6:30pm 

Wednesday 17th July 2019 Whole school transition morning 

Wednesday 17th July Year 5/6 End of Year production 1:45pm 

Wednesday 17th July 2019 Meet the Teacher event 3:30– 5pm 

Tuesday 23rd July 2019 Leaver’s Assembly – 9:30am – Year 6 Parents welcome 

Tuesday 23rd July 2019 Break up for summer holiday 

Wednesday 24th July 2019 Whole School training day 

Monday 2nd September 2019 Whole School training day 

Tuesday 3rd September 2019 Whole School training day 

 

 Year 6 - High School Transition Dates  

Thursday 4th July 2019 Ralph Thoresby Transition Day 

Thursday 4th July 2019 Allerton High Transition Day 

Friday 5th July 2019 Ralph Thoresby Transition Day 

Tuesday 9th July 2019 Abbey range Transition Day 

   


